FEBRUARY 2023 MINUTES
MCLEANSBORO TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the McLeansboro Township Board was called to order by
Supervisor Clydus Gray. The meeting was held on February 14, 2023 at the Township building.
There were no public comments.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The first order order of business was the reading of the minutes from the January 2023
meeting. As no objections were made, a motion to accept the minutes as written was made by
Bob Brockett and seconded by Dennis Johnson. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

CEMETERY BOARD

- A discussion was held regarding the current situation on the three-person Cemetery Board.
Currently, one member of that Board has been diagnosed with cancer while the third
member is currently hospitalized with pneumonia. The concern is how to proceed if neither
of those members are able to quickly return to the Board as mowing bids are due on March
1%t and a decision on those bids must be made prior to April 1. One member of the
Township Board inquired about the possibility of the Board assuming responsibility until a
guorum is obtained on the Cemetery Board. Supervisor Gray said he would inquire about
that temporary solution to the problem. As a result, the issue was tabled until that
information Is received.

New Business:

There was no New Business to discuss

Monthly Claims

- Road and Bridge Fund, Building and Equipment Fund, Permanent Road Fund and Joint

Bridge Fund claims were provided to the Board for review. Motion to pay those bills
was made by Becky Cross and seconded by Kyle Ingram. Motion Carried.



Town Fund and Social Security Fund claims were also presented to the Board. A motion

to pay those bills was made by Kyle Ingram and seconded by Bob Brockett. That
motion also carried.

There being no further business to conduct, motion to adjourn was made by Becky Cross and
seconded by Dennis Johnson. Motion Carried.

Richard Woods
Township Clerk



